
December 1, 2021 
 
 
 

Greetings from the North! 
 

The Lord has answered many prayers and has provided us with a peace that passeth 
all understanding.  We have seen some long time and life-long friends graduate into 
Glory since our last letter.  While we are glad that they are now rejoicing in Heaven, we 
will miss these dear friends.  The Lord has also miraculously healed other fellow 
believers for whom we had been fervently praying. 
 
Many members of Snow Lake Baptist Church have been unwell the past couple of 
months.  We were grateful to watch as their health gradually improved.  We felt like the 
church was full last Sunday as almost everyone was able to return to the services 
again. 
 
The healthy people of our church participated in a couple of nights of tract outreach at 
the end of October.  We focused on the town’s children, with the prayer that we could 
reach the parents, as well.  The church was able to distribute quite a few tracts! 
 
The Town of Snow Lake held a Remembrance Day service on November 11

th
.  Even 

though we endured a chilly wind and freezing rain, David was blessed to lay a wreath 
on behalf of our church during the outdoor ceremony. 
 

Abigail has been praying for one of the neighbour girls and has tried to befriend her.  
Our daughter was quite excited when she finally had the opportunity to witness to her 
new friend!  Please pray for H. 
 
I have been trying to witness to K and her husband.  I have been able to visit with them 
a few times now.  This couple has had a Godly influence in their lives in the past.  
Please pray that they will see their personal need of salvation.  I was also able to 
witness very briefly to a group of individuals who were originally mocking clean living 
and trying to tease the local minister.  It is amazing how quickly a short witness for 
Christ can shut a conversation down and disperse a crowd!  It is difficult to hear 
someone reply, “I am going to Hell when I die and I’m okay with that.”  Hell is no party!  
Sin and the Devil have captured many people for indifference to their eternal state. 

 
While re-securing the blade on a mower deck in early October, the wrench and 
protector slipped.  The result was a severe cut on the pinky finger and a deep cut 
down to the bone on the ring finger.  The surface wounds are all now healed, but there 
may be tendon damage.  The ring finger does not move correctly and provides 
continuous pain.  I am not able to remove the wedding ring as the knuckle is still 
swollen.   
 
The children are doing well in school.  They are also keeping quite busy hauling wood, 
shoveling, and making snow forts. 
 
We appreciate the notes of encouragement, gifts, and prayer of fellow believers across 
the continent.  What a mighty God we serve! 
 
Please pray for: 
Interest in the Gospel, Holy Spirit’s conviction of sin, Protection for the family,  
Healing of my left hand 
 
 
Serving together, 
 
 
David, Nadine, Abigail, Paul, and Noah Muckle  
 


